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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST 

MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 2019

AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

Pre meeting open session 6-00 to 6-15pm. 

Nobody from the village attended.   
MINUTES 

1. Welcomes and Apologies
Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Dr Dennis Cox (DC

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Ms Jane Hamilton (JH),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM

In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer).
There were no apologies
The meeting was declared quorate
JH declared a conflict of interest, which came up within the grants section of the meeting. 

2. Minutes of Meeting on 9 September 2019

No amendments had been notified since the minutes were circulated.  

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

Apart from one issue covered in the confidential minutes, all matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda.
4. Clerk’s Report

Ray Bater had been asked to repair the top steps to the mortuary as they had slipped and were dangerous.  His view was that only fixing the top two would be a false economy.  He had produced two quotes: one for repairing the top 2 steps and one for repairing the whole flight. These had been circulated and the Trustees decided to opt for fixing the whole flight of steps. A.P.  JL to contact Ray Bater and ask him to carry out the work.
Ray Bater had also promised to provide additional quotations for other work associated with the mortuary but these had not yet been received.   
The Clerk confirmed that the orchard had been mown in October. The Chair said that there were 2 blackthorn bushes growing amongst the wild roses which needed to be removed. A.P.  JL to ask Dylan Bakker to remove these bushes.
5. Car Park/Beach 

The Chairman reported that Gen Broad had now completed her soil sampling on Corporation Marshes. There had been a long delay before Natural England would grant consent.  The samples and photos had been submitted to Dr Cai Ladd at the University of Wales, Bangor and Trustees would be informed of further developments.  
6. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

The Treasurers report was circulated with latest figures. Everything was following the budget very closely and there was nothing significant to report.  The £50 fee from BBC East had been received for recent filming on the beach.  
Ensors needed to be asked to act as DTT’s accountants, Trustees had minuted their agreement to use them at the last meeting.  A.P. NK to inform Ensors.
7. Governance 

NK had reviewed the investment policy and no changes were required.
NM reported that the updated version of the Blue Book had been placed on the website and had been drawn to Dunwich residents’ attention by the DPM e-mail system.

Trustees discussed whether they could discontinue the open sessions for residents.  It was agreed unanimously that as nobody had attended over the year, this would now cease.  A.P. JL would minute that if residents wished to speak to Trustees they could do so at any time.  Should a resident wish to speak to all the Trustees, this could be factored in as an agenda item provided that they gave the Chair or Clerk advance notice.

Trustees scheduled the meeting dates for 2020. As usual they would be held on the 2nd Monday of alternate months at 6-00pm on the following dates;-  

13th January, 9th March, 11th May, 13th July, 14th September and 9th November.

A.P.  JH to book the Reading Room for these meetings. 

As KM was moving from Dunwich to Halesworth NM asked whether he wished to stay as a Trustee of DTT, especially as his term as a Trustee would expire shortly.   KM confirmed that he would step down in the New Year but would attend the January meeting.   Arrangements to find a replacement would need to be considered at the January meeting of the DPM.   
8. Housing
This section was reported in the Confidential Minutes
9. Grants, including Winter Fuel Grants

Trustees had received a general support grant request from Citizens Advice in Leiston.  They had a grant from Dunwich Parish Meeting earlier in the year and had been advised that grants from both were unlikely to be approved.  In any event, grants were being confined to applications specific to Dunwich for the time being. Therefore no further action required.
DTT had also received a flyer from ‘Project Pencil Case’ requesting funds to help underprivileged children in Ethiopia with education. Trustees felt that this was a worthy project, but as it was clearly not a Dunwich-focused project it would not be funded.  

The Winter Fuel Grants list had now been finalised, as all the checks relating to recipients had been completed.  No suggestions from the village had been received about additions to the list.  The Trustees then signed the annual Christmas cards for the village.
10.  AOB

As agreed, NM had submitted a supportive letter for the Westleton Vicarage and Glebeland project.

Following the discussion at the last meeting advice had been sought from Suffolk Wildlife Trust regarding ‘Duncan’s Piece’ Wilderness,  Alan Miller suggested that DTT should first cut a path round the site so that he could then come back and have a proper look.  This prompted a discussion about cutting the path as requested. Issues that arose included removing items of rubbish, notably bedsprings and glass jars. There might also be some Japanese Knotweed present which would need assessing.  The Trustees decided to create a working party which would meet onsite on the 26th January at 10 a.m. The aim was to clear the site of rubbish and cut the path to allow SWT to have useful access. 
NM had been looking for acorns from the Gallows Oak but could only find one which might not be from that particular tree.  As it seemed to be a thin year for acorns, a further hunt would be made next year.
The meeting ended at 9-45 pm.
Signed.....................................................................          Date.....................................

CLERK:  John Lavery       Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


